
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS ON THE INFRASTRUCTURE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLANS OF 

STATE AGENCIES. 
The New Mexico Department of Finance and Administration (DFA) Infrastructure Planning & Development 
Division (IPDD) hereby gives notice that DFA will conduct public hearings on Wednesday, October 15, 2025 
through Friday, October 17, 2025, in Room 321, State Capitol Building, 411 S Capitol St, Santa Fe, NM 87501.  
Public hearings will begin at 8:30 a.m. on October 15th, 8:30 a.m. on October 16th, and 8:30 a.m. on October 
17th.  The agenda for each day will be available from the contact person identified below, or at the IPDD 
website https://www.nmdfa.state.nm.us/infrastructure-planning-and-development-division/ no later than 72 
hours before the start of the day’s public hearings. The hearings are open to the public and those interested are 
encouraged to attend. 
These hearings are being conducted pursuant to NMSA 1978, Section 6-4-1 et. seq. and are an essential part of 
the process in the review of the Infrastructure Capital Improvement Plans (ICIP) submitted by New Mexico 
state agencies for inclusion in the state capital budget request.     
Copies of the summary of New Mexico State Agencies ICIP may be accessed on the IPDD website 
https://www.nmdfa.state.nm.us/infrastructure-planning-and-development-division/ , or obtained from the contact 
person identified below. 
Those who are interested may present their views on the proposed capital projects at the public hearings or by 
submitting written or recorded comments.  Please note that written and recorded comments are given the same 
weight as comments provided at the public hearing.  Written or recorded comments must be received by the 
contact person identified below by 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 14, 2025. 
If you are an individual with a disability who is in need of a reader, amplifier, qualified sign language 
interpreter, or any other form of auxiliary aid or service to attend or participate in the public hearings, please 
contact the contact person identified below at least seven business days prior to the public hearing.  This notice 
and proposed capital projects can be provided in various accessible formats.  If another type of accessible 
format is needed, please contact the contact person identified below. 
Ryan Serrano is the contact person for all matters related to the public hearings.  Written or recorded comments 
as well as requests for this notice, the agenda, the proposed capital projects or the summary of the New Mexico 
state agencies ICIPs to be provided in another accessible format or for auxiliary aids or services to attend or 
participate in the public hearings should be sent to Ryan Serrano. 

Ryan Serrano  
Department of Finance and Administration, Capital Planning & Policy Bureau  

1100 S. St. Francis Dr. 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Email:  ryans.serrano@dfa.nm.gov   
Telephone: 505-819-1568 
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